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I’d like to take a moment and thank you all for such a warm welcome over 
the last 4 weeks. As many of you know, the transition in the kitchen hasn’t 
been easy for you this season. I am confident we can turn this around. My 
team is hoping to bring you stability, quality and fresh ingredients as well as 
some new cutting edge dishes for months and years to come. 
 
I am delighted to bring over 14 years of hospitality/ food and beverage expe-
rience to LCC, ranging from line cook, kitchen manager, Executive Chef, 
Food and Beverage Director and most recently as a General Manager. Carib-
bean cuisine is one of my passions and I aspire to own and operate my own 
Caribbean restaurant one day. As part of our dynamic new team, I have also 
brought Executive Sous Chef Nick Rice. Nick gained his start in a Thai kitch-
en as a cook and then began to branch out to a multitude of kitchens in vari-
ous capacities. Nick’s passion is open-fire kitchen, focusing on using indige-
nous cooking and traditions.  
  
You will also be seeing a lot of Rich Lambert who we brought along to build 
our team. Rich also shares a passion for open fire cooking and loves to build 
rustic food plates. Rich brings a tremendous attitude to our team and an ea-
gerness to learn and grow. Rich will be assisting in all functions of the kitch-
en and will be the main man running the line on a nightly basis.  
 
My team and I are committed to providing every member and guest of LCC a 
memorable dining experience. If at any time you have a special request, or 
dietary restriction, please do not hesitate to bring it to our attention. We are 
able to handle any request with a day’s notice. Our number one goal is to 
earn your trust and give you a dinning experience you can be proud of.  



 

A MESSAGE FROM THE GENERAL MANAGER—RAY TUGEND, PGA 

Dear Valued Members: 
 
I wanted to first and foremost thank all of the members who participated in the Men’s and Ladies 
League this year.  As a first time witness to these leagues I can tell you that Lancaster has two of 
the finest in the area.  The companionship and comradery shows the true pride of the membership.  
 
On a membership note the Club is up to 52 new golf members since June.  This again is an amazing 
number and it would have been impossible without your support.  I am truly excited about the 2019 
year and what we can accomplish together.  The most recent assessment has been received and I 
understand it is a large burden to bare.  With the addition of the new dues, the income from the as-
sessment and our current pace to reduce the Club’s operating expenses by $75k will allow for a 
much needed increase in starting cash flow.  I hope that the letter clearly explained the need to as-
sess.   
 
Finally, Paige Snyder has assumed the role of Catering Director effective August 20, 2018.  She has 
vast experience in all aspects of Catering Sales including working in the same position most recent-
ly at Brierwood Country Club.  We will be working diligently to replace her as the F&B Operations 
Manager.  Please take a minute to stop in and congratulate Paige on her new role.  
 
Thanks again and I look forward to seeing you all soon.  
 

 



PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE—DON TOMASULO 

FOOD & BEVERAGE—BRAD BUND 

Fall brings exciting changes to the F&B Department. Chef 

Jesse Adams and his team are eager to try new dishes to 

serve you and continue to improve the dining experi-

ence.  It’s the time of year when we can offer the comfort 

foods that we all know and love. We will also be running 

game day food and drink specials for the Buffalo Bills sea-

son! Keep an eye out for promotional emails. As always, 

thank you for your continued support.  

The golf season is flying by. Thank you to everyone who played in the very successful men’s and ladies 
leagues. Congratulations to all our league and club championships, but most importantly thanks for the  par-
ticipation in all our tournaments this year which has been very strong. There is still time to sign up for the 
Harvest, the most fun tournament of the year. Terry Resse always puts a great program together and this 
year will be no exception. 

We continue to work to grow membership and improve our member experience. The focus has been on stabi-
lizing our finances so Lancaster Country Club cannot only survive, but thrive in the coming years. Having to 
assess everyone was a difficult but necessary decision. Thanks for everyone’s support and the realization we 
are all in this together. 

My time on the board will be coming to an end soon, but the next generation of leaders are stepping up. We 
have excellent candidates for this year’s election. The election will take place Sunday September 30 from 
noon to 5pm. The candidates will be sending out their bio information on why they are the best candidate in 
the next couple of weeks. Please mark your calendars and vote in this years election. 



CATERING DIRECTOR—PAIGE SNYDER 

I am so excited to be Lancaster Country Club’s new-
est Catering Sales Director. I look forward to working 
with everyone and planning your future events. Please 
do not hesitate to stop in and say Hi, or pick my brain 
about a future event you have been planning. I am here 
for all your event needs! 
 

Summer came and is ending shortly, which means the Holi-
day Season is approaching. Now is the time to book your 
Family or Corporate Holiday Party! Give me a call today and 
lets start planning.  



LANCASTER COUNTRY CLUB POOL 

THE POOL WILL BE OPEN UNTIL LABOR DAY WEEKEND FROM 11:30AM 
TO 7:00PM.  THANK YOU FOR AN AMAZING SUMMER!  



A Message from Mary Ellen Puleri 

How did it get to be September so quickly? 

 
It was a month full of golf events as we head toward the end of the summer.  Our club 
championship was held the weekend of August 11-12.  It was head to head competition for 
some and yours truly was the winner of not only the title of Ladies Club Champion, but I am 
now the proud “owner” of another parking spot for a year.  I have plans to share my good 
fortune, so stay tuned. Congratulations to Lori Stilwell for hanging on to the end to win the 
President’s Cup.  

 
On August 16 we had our 2nd annual “Lancaster 9” guest day which is really 11 holes.  The 
golf was great and the party was even better as we finished our round and were safe and 
dry before a torrential downpour arrived.  Who cared as we drank champagne and watched 
the storm roll through?  Kudos to the committee of Donna Bialecki, Liz Reilly and LuAnne 
Costrino for a job well done.  Thanks to those also who helped that day because we all 
know it takes a village.  Congratulations to Candace Kelley and her team as they took first 
place – and you know what comes along with that victory!! 

 
League came to a close on August 22 and we celebrated with our closing dinner.  We had a 
great turn out and hope that the spirit and momentum generated will continue through next 
year as we intend to grow and expand the ladies league.  Thanks to Kim Nowicki and Lu-
Anne Costrino for a job well done for the past two years. 

 
As we move into September we finish out the golf season with our Fall Harvest.  The flyer is 
attached to this newsletter so please read for all the details.  The sign-up sheet is in the pro 
shop and the deadline for registration is September 5. 

 
Finally, we will be holding our annual Closing Dinner for the Women’s Association on Thurs-
day, September 27. That night we will be counting the ballots for board elections as well as 
celebrating the end of another golf season and recognizing our event winners.  Details for 
this event as well as the candidates for election will be forthcoming in an email from me.   

 

Thank you for being a member at LCC. 

 

Sincerely, 

Mary Ellen 



BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTION 
The following Primary members have been selected to be candidates for three (3) 

positions on the LCC Board of Directors. 
An election will be held on Sunday, September 30, 2018 from 2:00 – 6:00 PM at 

the club: 
  

Leonard Cislo 
Michael Donnelly 

Daniel Garigen 
Candace Kelley 
Craig Lindauer 

  

Anyone who is not on this list can submit a petition signed by 25 Primary mem-
bers of LCC. This petition must be received by the office by September 9, 2018.  

 
Absentee ballots will be available in the business office on September 16, 2018 

  

PLEASE CONTACT LISA IN THE BUSINESS OFFICE TO ARRANGE YOUR 
PAYMENT SCHEDULE FOR THE ASSESSMENT.  THERE ARE MANY PAY-
MENT OPTIONS AVAILABLE FOR YOUR CONVIENENCE.  THANK YOU.  



Head Golf Professional—Mike Dziabo, PGA 

News from the Golf Shop 
 
Congratulations to our tournament winners in August: 
 
Women’s Championship 
Overall Champion Mary Ellen Puleri 93-95 188 
1st Flight  Gross Margarita Caballero Net-Barb Michalski 
2nd Flight  Gross-Iris Stanek  Net-Jane Riordan 
 
Men’s Championship 
Overall Champion Andrew Romano 69-74  143 
Runner-Up  Mike Piccillo  77-72 149 
1st Flight   Gross John Sielski   Net Paul Biondi 
2nd Flight  Gross Joe Zanghi  Net Bill Zamorski  
3rd Flight  Gross John Puleri  Net Henry Nieman  
 
Junior Club Champion  Colin Heim 
 
Women’s President’s Cup Champion Lori Stilwell 
Men’s President’s Cup Champion TBD- Andrew Romano vs Derek Roller  
Men’s Governor’s Cup Champion Cas Skretny  
Men’s Schaefer Cup Champions Dan Garigen & Anthony Battaglia 
 
Women’s League Champions 
Mary Ellen Puleri & Donna Bialecki 
 
Men’s League Champions 
John Puleri & William Schutt 
 
Please check your schedule to see if you are able to play in the following upcoming events:  
Ladies Fall Harvest  Sunday September 9th, 11:30am SG   
Men’s Fall Harvest  Friday September 14th & Saturday September 15th   
The Clambake   Wednesday September 19th Max 120 players for this event 
The Turkey Trot Sunday October 21st  10:30am SG. Max 80 players 
 

Fall League & High School Matches 

Tuesday afternoons/evenings will be closed after 1:00pm. Any tee times teeing off before 1:00pm will be fine 
as you just need to be off hole #11 by 3:30pm: 

The regular men’s league has finished for the season. We are once again doing a fall league which you may 
have seen advertised that will be on Tuesday nights. They started on Tuesday August 28th and will run 
through Tuesday October 2nd. It will be a 4pm start time each week. They will play holes #2-#10 each week. 
Earlier in the year, the Board approved for Depew High School to play their matches at LCC. In addition to 
other dates, Depew will also be on these Tuesdays running September 4th through October 2nd. The Depew 
team will play holes #1, #11-#18 on the Tuesdays with the Fall League being on the front 9. Depew starts 
basically when the buses arrive from school 3:15-4pm. Once they start they will use the tee for about an hour 
to get everyone out on the course. If you have any questions, please call or email the golf shop. I have the 
complete Depew HS and St. Mary’s HS golf schedules for your review  



Depew HS 
Tuesday Sept 4th , Thursday Sept 6th, Tuesday Sept 11th , Tuesday Sept 18th ,  
Thursday Sept 20th , Tuesday Sept 25th , Thursday Sept 27th and Thursday October 4th   
 
St. Mary’s HS      
Monday Sept 17th , Monday Sept 24th , Monday October 1st  and Tuesday October 2nd   
 
A reminder all pro shop credit from tournament and league winnings must be used by Sunday October 
14th, 2018. Weekend tee times will begin at 7am starting Saturday September 1st. Demo Clubs are due 
back to the golf shop no later than Sunday Sept. 16th. We must have all demo product returned in hand to 
our vendors by Oct 1st to receive a credit. All demo clubs not returned to the shop by Sept. 16th will be 
billed to your member account according to our demo sign out log.  
 
Congratulations go out to Mike Piccillo. Mike recently shot a 71 at CCB to be one of 4 players from our 
region to qualify for the Men’s US Mid-Amateur Championship. He will be traveling to Charlotte Country 
Club in North Carolina September 22nd -27th to compete in the USGA event. Good luck and play well! 
    
 

See you at the Club! 

Superintendent—Gary Powers 

Greens Aerification has been completed and they are healing in quickly.  I anticipate that we will be at 
our normal height of cut by this weekend.  One of the most important things you can do as a golfer is 
to repair your ball marks.   Repairing your ball mark insures the playing surfaces remains as smooth 
as possible along with giving the grass a chance to heal properly.  Please follow the link below to see 
how a ball mark should be repaired properly.  

http://www.usga.org/content/usga/home-page/video-
hub.html#brightcoveId=5803084220001&pageTitle=Fore%20The%20%20Golfer%3A%20How%20To%
20Repair%20a%20Ball%20Mark&playlist=course-care 
 
This year we had significant damage occur to our fairways due to a combination of things, thatch and 
poa not being able to handle the heat.   This fall we will be solid tining our fairways to help promote 
recovery.  We will then follow this next year with two core aerifications, once in the spring and again 
in the fall.  Pulling a core will help reduce the amount of thatch that has accumulated over the years.  
This will not be a cure all in just one year. However, we will continue to core aerify fairways until the 
thatch is at a reasonable level which will insure a playing surface that will stand up in all weather.   
Some of our fairways 5, 8, 9, 12 and 13 have fairly little thatch in them and will not be cored.   Thatch 
is necessary to help protect the turf from cart traffic.  This couldn’t be more evident than on 9 and 12 
fairways where the entrance and exits points could not handle the stress from all the cart traffic and 
the reason why we will not be core aerifying these fairways.    



“To catch the reader's attention, place an 

interesting sentence or quote from the story 

here.” 

 

 



 

BILLS SEASON IS 
HERE!  DRINK 

AND GAMEDAY 
SPECIALS WILL 
BE AVAILABLE 

EVERY SUNDAY 
DURING THE 

GAME!  
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2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

DON TOMASULO 
PRESIDENT 

 
TOM HOFFMAN 
VICE PRESIDENT 

 
DAVID WAGNER 
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MIKE DONNELLY 
SECRETARY 

 

DIRECTORS 
JOHN DAUGHTON 

GARY NOWAK 
JOHN PULERI 

MIKE WAWROWSKI 



THANK YOU TO OUR  

NEWSLETTER SPONSORS 

DAVID MILLER AGENCY                                                                     
Defensive Driver Course 

All drivers who complete a NY State CerƟ-
fied Defensive Driver Course will save 

10% on their Liability, Personal Injury Pro-
tecƟon and Collision Insurance for THREE 

YEARS and may reduce up to FOUR 
POINTS on their driving record.  

Cost per student is only $35.00.  The 
course requires student parƟcipaƟon with 
an informaƟve workbook and three safe-
ty educaƟonal videos.  No formal tesƟng 

is required.  

Call now for class schedule and availabil-
ity         716-352-1487 

6495 Transit Road Bowmansville, NY 14026—684-3288 

RICK JASON       WNYRIC@MSN.COM       864-8930 

2 Winding Ct, Lancaster, NY 14086    716-681-1600                                   
Email: info@kulbacksconstrucƟon.com or www.kulbacks.com 

Nowak Collision Specialists 
Address: 3117 Walden Ave,       
Depew, NY 14043 
Phone: (716) 683-3888 


